# **Births and Deaths**

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

#### BORN

MEGANCK - Wim and Denise (née Brodeur) are thrilled to announce the birth of Monica, born on November 14, at 12:26 p.m. weighing 7 lbs. 5-1/4 oz. at the Barrie Memorial Hospital. A little sister for Sonia. Second granddaughter for Mr. and Mrs. Jozef Meganck of Huntingdon, lifth granddaughter for Mr. and Mrs. Denis Brodeur of Rivière-Beaudette.

TUCKER, Dave Heather (née Coffin) are delighted to announce the arrival of Geoffrey Allan, born November 25, weighing 8 pounds 8 ounces at the Barrie Memorial. A baby brother for Amber Elizabeth, and a new grandson for Marge and Leigh Coffin of Ormstown and Helen and Ted Dawe Moncton, New Brunswick. Special thanks to Dr. Vandor and the nursing staff at the Barrie.

#### DIED

EWART - Miss Grace Daisy Ewart died October 15, 1993 in Cornwall General Hospital. Her funeral took place privately and her ashes were interred at St. Lawrence Valley Union Cemetery.

#### CARD OF THANKS

We would like to convey our heartfelt thanks to Dr. J.P. Hébert and Cécile Gourlay, RN at the Barrie Memorial Hospital. We would also like to thank Dr. R. Bedrossian and the third nursing staff for floor their care during our stay at the Valleyfield Hospital. A special thank you to our family and friends for the flowers, gifts, cards, calls and vis-its. Your thoughtfulness was greatly appreciated.

Denise and Monica Meganck

### CARD OF THANKS

Many thanks to Dr.
Aikin, Dr. Thompson,
nurses in the operating
room, nurses and staff
on the second floor of the
Barrie Memorial
Hospital for the wonderful care I received during
my stay there, also for
the cards, flowers, gifts
and phone calls all was
very much appreciated.

Mary McCormick

I wish to thank Pauline Greer & staff at Vilouary for my birthday party. Also a big thank you to everyone who remembered me with cards and gifts. It was very much appreciated. A Merry Christmas to one & all.

Win Warner

## CONGRATULATIONS



Bryan Rennie graduated as an Ontario Scholar from South Grenville District High School, and also won the Wouter Vanstralen Biology Award,

Biology Award,
He is now attending
University of Guelph in the
Bachelor of Science

program.

Bryan is the son of Heather and Donald Rennie, formerly of this area where he attended Huntingdon Academy and



NELLIE PARE



WINNIE WARNER

# Double birthday party held in Hemmingford

On Friday, Nov. 26, Nellie Paré and Winnie Warner were given a special party at the Vilowary Home in Hemmingford. Pauline Greer held Open House for Nellie's 95 birthday which was that day, and for Winnie Warner, who was 87 on December 2.

During the afternoon, Vince Ierfino played the guitar, Pauline sang favorite songs, "Amazing Grace", "Let there be Peace on Earth" etc. with others joining in.

Thelma Kennedy

entertained by playing some of the old familiar tunes on the piano and Helen Keddy, age 93, played her mouth organ.

Ashlee Mailloux did one of her dances which everyone enjoyed.

Anne Robertson with her wooden dancing doll "Maggie" performed her own version of the Highland Fling.

Pauline and her staff then served tea, coffee, squares and birthday cake. The cake was cut by the two birthday ladies.

-Florence Ellerton